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As with roofing, wall cladding sheets should, wherever possible, be laid in a single continuous length. 
Where this is not feasible due to excessive length or other constraints, there are options for lapping.

Where the internal environment is dry and wall is unlined, sheets can be simply end lapped by 
approximately 150mm. In dwellings, lined buildings, and buildings with moist internal environments, 
the laps should be sealed at both ends as per roof laps. The downside of end lapping is that at the 
side lap/end lap junction there are four layers of material.  This often leads to an untidy looking join.

The preferred option where aesthetics must be considered is to not end lap the sheets, but have a 
zed flashing under the upper sheet and over the lower with cover as per COP section 8.4. This is both 
tidier and allows the sheets to thermally expand individually.

Rod Newbold
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Updates, Disclaimer, Copyright and Scope
This bulletin was based on the best available information at time of publication. Any updates are available at 
https://www.metalroofing.org.nz/bulletins.
This bulletin is subject to the Disclaimer, Copyright and Scope of the NZ Metal Roof and Wall Cladding Code of Practice, 
available at https://www.metalroofing.org.nz/copfull/introduction.
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